## 2018~2019 学年第一学期期末高一校际联考

# 英语

#### 注意事项:

- 1. 本试卷共10页,全卷满分150分,答题时间为120分钟;
- 2. 答卷前, 务必将答题卡上密封线内的各项目填写清楚:
- 3. 选择题必须使用 2B 铅笔填涂,非选择题必须使用 0.5 毫米黑色墨水签字笔书写,涂写要工整、清晰:
  - 4. 考试结束, 监考员将试题卷、答题卡一并收回。

### 第一部分: 听力(共两节,满分30分)

#### 第一节 (共5小题,每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。 听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

1	What	did	Iack	finish	at	about	8:30?
1.	wnat	uiu	Jack	HILLINI	aı	anout	0.20

A. A letter.

B. A story.

C. His exercises.

2. What's the man going to do?

A. Have a party.

B. Go shopping.

C. Visit Mike.

3. How did Mr. Sun like the journey?

A. Exciting.

B. Terrible.

C. Interesting.

4. What are the two speakers going to do next week?

A. Go home.

B. Have a holiday.

C. Take an exam.

5. Who can repair the computer?

A. Martin.

B. Rose.

C. David.

#### 第二节 (共15小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题 5 秒钟;听完后,各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

6. What happened to the man?

高一英语校际联考期末试题 -1 -(共10页)

A. He found a new job.	B. He lost his job.	C. He got a prize.			
7. What does the woman think of the boss?					
A. Right.	B. Stupid.	C. Rude.			
听第7段材料,回答第8、9是	<u> </u>				
8. Where does the woman war	at to go?				
A. To College Road.	B. To a bank.	C. To a restaurant.			
9. Which bus should the woma	an take?				
A. No. 80.	B. No. 18.	C. No. 8.			
听第8段材料,回答第10至	12 题。				
10. Where does the conversation	on probably take place?				
A. In a hotel.	B. On a plane.	C. In a restaurant.			
11. How much does the man p	pay for his drinks?				
A. 20 dollars.	B. 15 dollars.	C. 10 dollars.			
12. What will the man probab	ly have for his dinner?				
A. Beef.	B. Chicken.	C. Vegetables.			
听第9段材料,回答第13至	16 题。				
13. How many novels are men	tioned in the conversation?				
A. Three.	B. Two.	C. Four.			
14. How long had the man be	en in Japan?				
A. For 10 years.	B. For 8 years.	C. For 6 years.			
15. When did he make his first	st film?				
A. In 1978.	B. In 1973.	C. In 1960.			
16. Why did the man give up	teaching?				
A. He didn't like teaching	. B. He got a better job.	C. He was too busy.			
听第10段材料,回答第17至	至20题。				
17. What are the students going	ng to do tomorrow?				
A. They will help the teac	hers.				
B. They will go to a park.					
C. They will have class.					
18. What will the weather be	like tomorrow?				
A. Cold.	B. Hot.	C. Warm.			
19. Where will they meet tome	orrow morning?				
A. In front of the library.	B. In the office.	C. Outside the school gate.			

高一英语校际联考期末试题 -2 -(共10页)

20. How many stu	idents will go out?	
A. 60.	В. 50.	C. 40.

### 第二部分:阅读理解(共两节,满分40分)

#### 第一节 (共15小题,每小题2分,满分30分)

阅读下列四篇短文,从每小题后所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中,选出最佳选项,并在答题卡上 将该选项涂黑。

#### A

Flu easily spreads from one person to another. This is especially true to people who are weak. If you are weak, you are more likely to catch flu easily. Do you know how you can avoid flu?

Keep in good health

The best antidote(解药) to illness is good health. You can eat everything you want but make sure that your diet is healthy. The healthier you are, the better for you to avoid any type of illness around. Most doctors suggest plenty of fresh fruit juice and water in order that one can avoid flu.

Stay away from people with flu

If a member of the family or a friend has flu, stay away from them until they are well. Flu is very <u>communicable</u> and you can catch it by going with the person with flu. Wear a mask(面罩) and avoid using things that the person with flu is using.

Exercise

Exercising will make you stronger which means a stronger immune(免疫的) system too. Exercise often so that your body will keep healthy. It doesn't matter what kind of exercise.

What is important is you are making your body stronger to prevent illness from attacking you.

Be happy

Happy people are healthy people. Their life is stress-free, so they are more likely to be safe from illness. If you are unhappy, which affects your immune system, you will easily get sick.

Avoiding the flu is easy. Just boost(增强) your immune system and it will take care of the rest.

B. stay up late and get up early

D. 传染的

21 T	'a kaan	in	annad	hoolth	TITO	chould	
∠ı.ı	o keep	111	good	neann,	, we	should	 •

A. take the best medicine

A. 顽固的

To keep in good health, we should \_\_\_\_\_.

C. eat junk food which is delicious D. eat the right kind of food

22. The underlined part "communicable" in the passage probably means ...

22. The underlined part—communicable—in the passage probably means \_\_\_\_\_\_

23. What should we do to keep away from people with flu?

B. 无效的

A. keep in bad health. B. Eat junk food.

高一英语校际联考期末试题-3-(共10页)

C. 致命的

r	TIJ
24. According to the passage, which is the right way to avoi	d flu?
A. Drink a lot of orange juice and water.	
B. Don't go to places where pollution is bad.	
C. Use a cup the person with flu is using.	
D. Make sure your immune system is weak.	
В	
Where can you learn about the cultural relies of our country	? You may visit museums or read books,
but now a CCTV show may give you a more fun way to learn ab	out them.
The show is called National Treasure, it has 10 episodes (身	(E) it shows 27 treasures from 9 museums
across China. In order to make ancient culture relics come alive	, the show uses different ways to explain
the story history and culture behind them.	

D. Keep unhappy.

C. Wear a mask.

screen on the stage shows the treasures in detail.

The treasures are presented by national treasure keepers, both famous people and common people. Instead of just telling the stories and history behind the treasures, the show invites famous actors to be national treasures keepers, and they act out this stories on the stage. The actors even use the funny words to make their performances interesting and alive. For example, on the show, actor Wang Kai played Emperor Qianlong. TV viewers loved his performances.

Although it's a show about old relics, it looks modern and technical, An IMAX-sized LED sired

While telling the stories behind the treasures, national treasure keepers also tell their own stories. For example, an old man named Qiu Qingnian is good at making natural paints for repairing ancient paintings. For many years he has been looking for mines deep inside mountains. On the TV program, he shows TV viewers how to make natural paints.

The show has become widely popular with its interesting plots(情节), good performances and funny

words. It has promoted ancient cultural relics and has	encouraged more people to visit museums.
25. The show National Treasure was produced to	
A look for national treasure keepers	B make ancient cultural relics come alive

D. invite some famous actors to act out C. show the modern technology

26. What column in a magazine might the passage come from?

A. Health. B. History and culture.

C. Sports. D. Science and technology.

27. The writer's main purpose of writing the passage is

A. to tell us what national treasure keepers do

高一英语校际联考期末试题 -4 -(共10页)

- B. to explain why National Treasure is popular
- C. to teach us the ways of making natural paints
- D. to introduce the TV show National Treasure

 $\mathbf{C}$ 

Marie Claire Magazine is one of the top women's magazines in the world. It has over 14 million readers all over the world. Marie Claire Magazine is published in more than 30 countries including France, the United States, Australia, China, the United Kingdom, Russia, Spain, Italy and many other nations.

Marie Claire Magazine has stood by its theme of "More than a Pretty Face" since Jean Prouvost created it in France in 1937. It was an immediate success. Unfortunately, because of World War II it stopped being published. But it began again in 1954 as a monthly publication instead of a weekly one. Once Jean Prouvost's daughter Evelyne took control of it, she added the L'Oreal Group.

The magazine has provided women throughout the world with information on health, struggles and life stories of women. The magazine also focuses on current (目前的) affairs that women around the globe face in their daily lives. The magazine has a section that specifically answers readers' questions. The magazine discusses all of the latest and hottest things in clothing and accessories. It also provides its female readers with shopping information to help them find the best deals.

The cover of *Marie Claire Magazine* has been graced by many famous faces. Hilary Swank, Christina Aguilera, Drew Barrymore, Beyonce, Nicole Kidman, Jennifer Anniston and Angela Jolie are just a few of the top stars that have graced the cover. Although it is aimed at women, it broke new ground in 2003. The US publication featured a man on its cover for the first time with Tom Cruise featured. *Marie Claire Magazine* has continued to be a pioneer in the magazine industry.

28. When was Marie	Claire Magazine created?		
A. In 1937.	B. In 2003.	C. In 1954.	D. In 1940

29. Marie Claire Magazine may cover all of the following EXCEPT .

A. health B. education

30. What can we know about Marie Claire Magazine from Paragraph 2?

A. It was created in America.

C. women's life stories

B. It wasn't well received in the very beginning.

C. It was later taken over by the L'Oreal Group.

D. It was published once a week until World War II.

31. The writer wrote this passage to \_\_\_\_\_

高一英语校际联考期末试题-5-(共10页)

D. fashion

- A. prove that *Marie Claire Magazine* is the best magazine
- B. introduce various magazines around the world
- C. help us know more about Marie Claire Magazine
- D. introduce some good magazines to women

D

My daughter had a bullying(欺凌) problem a couple of years ago. She kept receiving rude text messages from kids at school. Dealing with school bullying wasn't easy, but I finally ended it. When you realize things are serious, it is no time to be silent.

If your kids are also receiving such text messages, take them directly to the headmaster and show him. Describe to him how it is affecting your kids. Tell him you will not **tolerate** it and that you want him to put an end to it now.

School bullying is a dangerous and serious issue these days and any good headmaster will take your charges seriously. He will probably address the issues with the parents. If they are crappy (糟糕的) parents, then they may do nothing to their child. You may have to repeat this process several times, but you need to keep a check on those text messages and don't allow your child to delete them.

Now it is time to draw your child close and take care of him/her, because he/she needs it. My daughter did not like me being involved either, but you are the only person your kid can depend on to solve this problem, so do it and mean business. Always be polite, but straightforward. The headmaster and parents must know you mean business.

If repeated meetings with the headmaster do not work, then I would consider hiring a lawyer. That will send the message loud and clear. When you are talking about financial loss, most parents will stand up and take notice and act to keep their kids under control!

I know a lawyer is a big expense and not something you do lightly, but when bad things like school bullying are happening to your children, you must act and act quickly.

- 32. Which of the following can replace the underlined word "tolerate" in Paragraph 2?
  - A. mind B. discuss C. stand D. affect
- 33. What does the author suggest about school bullying in Paragraph 4?
  - A. Children can deal with it themselves.
  - B. Not all bullying problems can be solved.
  - C. Parents should fully respect kids' thoughts.
  - D. It's necessary for parents to be involved in it.
- 34. What should parents do if the headmaster fails to solve the bullying problem?
  - A. Ask a lawyer for help.

    B. Put your child under your care.

高一英语校际联考期末试题 -6 -(共10页)

35. Why does the author write the text?	
A. To seek help.	B. To offer advice.
C. To ask for advice.	D. To share his experience.
第二节 (共5小题,每小题2分,满分10分)	
根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入	空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。
New rules for middle school students came out in	n March. Middle schools are going to use a new way
to decide who the top students are36The fe	ollowing are some of the new rules.
◆Tell the truth. Have you ever cheated in an	exam? 37 That's not something honest
students should do.	
◆Do more at school. Good students love anima	als and care for other people. April is Bird-loving
Month in China. Is your school doing anything to celeb	brate it? You should join!38
◆Be open to new ideas. Have you ever thought	people could live on the moon? Maybe you'll find
another earth in space in the future39	
◆ Protect yourself. Has a thief ever taken money	from one of your classmates? Don't let it happen to
you. If you have to go back home late, you should let	your parents know.
lacktriangle Use the Internet carefully. The Internet can b	e very useful for your studyBut some
things on the Internet aren't for children, so try to lool	k at the good web pages.
A. Don't do it again!	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
B. Everyone's new ideas are important.	<b>.</b> •
C. Students must only work and play alone.	•
D. Students should not disagree with the teach	ers.
E. The best students won't only have high mar	**************************************
F. You can use the web pages for fun or home	
G. In that way, you can learn more about anim	nals and how to protect them.
\	
第三部分:英语知识运用	(共两节,满分45分)
第一节 完形填空(共20小题,每小题1.5分	,满分 30 分)
阅读下面短文,从短文后各题的 A、B、C、D 四	个选项中,选出适合填入对应空白处的最佳选
项,并在答题卡上将该选项涂黑。	
If your father never says to you "I love you" who	en you are a child, it <u>41</u> to be more and more
difficult for him to say the words as he grows $\underline{42}$ .	
高一英语校际联考期末记	式题 -7 -(共10页)

D. Ask the parents of the bullies for money.

C. Meet the bullies in person.

(回忆) when I had 45 said those words to him either. One day, I decided to 46 the ice and make the first 47. So in our next phone conversation I

I do not 43 hearing the words from my father when I was growing up. 44 , I could not recall

gathered all my 48 and let out the words in a low voice," Dad. I love you!" There was a 49 at the other end and he awkwardly(别扭地) 50, "Well, same back

at you!"

I was very 51 and my voice was raised," Dad, I know you love me, and I know when you are ready, you will say what you want to say."

Fifteen minutes later my mother called and 52 asked, "Paul, is everything okay?"

A few weeks later, Dad 53 our phone conversation with the words, "Paul, I love you." I was so

moved that tears were rolling down my cheeks as I finally " 54 " the love. As I sat there in tears I realized that this 55 moment had taken our father-and-son relationship to

a new <u>56</u> . Shortly afterwards, my father narrowly <u>57</u> death following heart surgery (	(外科手术).
Many times <u>58</u> , I have <u>59</u> if I had not taken the first step and Dad not <u>60</u> t	the surgery, I
would have never "heard" the love.	

a new Shortly afterwa	iras, my famer narrowi	y <u>37</u> death followi	ing neart surgery (外科于水).			
Many times58, I have	59 if I had not tak	en the first step and	Dad not <u>60</u> the surgery, I			
would have never "heard" the love.						
41. A. works out	B. breaks out	C. turns out	D. comes out			
42. A. wiser	B. busier	C. weaker	D. older			

a new					
Many times <u>58</u> , I have _	59 if I had not take	en the first step and	Dad not <u>60</u> the surgery, I		
would have never "heard" the love.					
41. A. works out	B. breaks out	C. turns out	D. comes out		
42. A. wiser	B. busier	C. weaker	D. older		
43. A. remember	B. eniov	C. mind	D. regret		

would have never "heard" the love.						
	41. A. works out	B. breaks out	C. turns out	D. comes out		
	42. A. wiser	B. busier	C. weaker	D. older		
	43. A. remember	B. enjoy	C. mind	D. regret		
	44. A. Truthfully	B. Fortunately	C. Naturally	D. Obviously		

43. A. remember	B. enjoy	C. mind	D. regret
44. A. Truthfully	B. Fortunately	C. Naturally	D. Obviously
45. A. only	B. once	C. last	D. first
46. A. melt	B. break	C. strike	D. build

C. move

C. special

C. world

C. avoided

C. before

高一英语校际联考期末试题 -8 -(共10页)

D. impression

D. different

D. end

D. faced

D. since

io. ii. strength	D. Ideas	a. words	D. attention
49. A. sigh	B. silence	C. voice	D. cry
50. A. refused	B. shouted	C. replied	D. explained
51. A. touched	B. frightened	C. shocked	D. annoyed

48. A. strength	B. ideas	C. words	D. attention
49. A. sigh	B. silence	C. voice	D. cry
50. A. refused	B. shouted	C. replied	D. explained
51. A. touched	B. frightened	C. shocked	D. annoyed

51. A. touched	B. trightened	C. shocked	D. annoyed
52. A. excitedly	B. nervously	C. willingly	D. sadly
53. A. continued	B. checked	C. ended	D. interrupted
54. A. accepted	B. expected	C. learned	D. heard

B. promise

B. difficult

B. escaped

B. idea

B. ago

47. A. complaint

55. A. quiet

56. A. level

58. A. then

57. A. managed

now have 63. \_\_\_\_\_\_ (many) subjects than in junior school,64. \_\_\_\_\_\_ we are not boring. You know why? That's because we have so many good 65. \_\_\_\_\_\_ (teacher) now. Our English teacher is always enthusiastic and we are very 66. \_\_\_\_\_\_ (excite) to work with her. Sometimes, we have misunderstanding between us. For example, once we 67. \_\_\_\_\_\_ (tell) to guess the meaning of each word, so we thought it's not necessary to remember these words. But now we try 68. \_\_\_\_\_ (keep) more words in mind. Our after-school activities are also colorlful. Among so many activities, I like playing basketball very much with my classmates 69. \_\_\_\_\_ Wednesday afternoons. I believe 70. \_\_\_\_\_ (I) senior life must be enjoyable. \_\_\_\_\_ \$\frac{\fr

C. wondered

C. survived

I am a new student of Senior High. I am interested 61. our school life. Let me tell you

Every morning I go to school at 7:00. The first class 62. (begin) at 8 o'clock. We

D. doubted

D. received

59. A. realized

something about it.

60. A. challenged

B. found

第二节 语法填空(共 10 小题,每小题 1.5 分,满分 15 分)

B. experienced

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

which happened on Saturday evening. When I went out a walk, my younger son, Tom, was playing the football before your house. He made so much noise that the neighbors got quite angrily. Even worse, Tom 高一英语校际联考期末试题 -9 - (共10页)

Thanks for let us stay at your seaside house. Now, you might have heard from your neighbors about

增加:在缺词处加一个漏字符号( \ ),并在其下面写出该加的词。

修改:在错的词下划一横线,并在该词下面写出修改后的词。

2. 只允许修改 10 处,多者(从第 11 处起)不计分。

删除:把多余的词用斜线(\)划掉。

注意:1. 每处错误及修改均仅限一词;

Dear Laura,

broke one of the window of Mr. Wilson's house. Tom and I apologized to all the neighbors for the unhappy happenings, but promised to have the broken window repair soon. Tom said that she would not do such silly things any more. I am glad that your neighbors had forgiven us. They are really nice people.

Amy

# 第二节 书面表达(满分25分)

假如你是校学生会主席李华。新年即将到来,为了帮助你校的外国留学生更好地了解中国文化,学生会将为他们举办一个晚会。请你根据以下提示,用英语向他们发出口头通知。

时间:下周五6:00—8:00

地点:教学楼 101 室 内容:1. 唱中国歌;

2. 比赛用筷子;

- 3. 学习包饺子。
- 3. 子勺包以10

注意:1. 可适当增加细节,以使行文连贯词数;

- 2.70 左右(开头和结尾已经给出,不计入总词数)。
- 3. 提示词:筷子(chopsticks)。

Notice

Good afternoon, everyone. May I have your attention, please?	

Thank you for your attention.

## 2018~2019 学年第一学期期末高一校际联考

## 英语参考答案及评分标准

第一部分: 听力(共两节,满分30分)

(共5小题,每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

4. C 1. A 2. B 3. B

第二节 (共15小题,每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

6. B 7. A 8. B 9. C 10. B 11. A 12. C 13. B 14. B 15. A

16. C 17. B 18. A 19. C 20. A

第二部分:阅读理解(共两节,满分40分)

第一节 (共 15 小题,每小题 2 分,满分 30 分)

A)21. D 22. D 23. C 24. A

B)25. B 26. B 27. D

29. B 30. D C)28. A 31. C

D)32. C 34. A 33. D 35. B

第二节 (共5小题,每小题2分,满分10分)

36. E 37. A 38. G 39. B 40. F

第三部分:英语知识运用(共两节,满分45分)

完形填空(共20小题,每小题1.5分,满分30分)

42. D 41. C 43. A 44. A 45. B 46. B 47. C 48. A 49. B 50. C

52. B 53. C 54. D 55. C 56. A 57. B 60. C 51. A 58. D 59. C

第二节 语法填空(共10小题,每小题1.5分,满分15分)

61. in 62. begins 64. but 63. more 65. teachers

66. excited 67. were told 68. to keep 69. on 70. my

第四部分:写作(共两节,满分35分)

第一节 短文改错(共10小题,每小题1分,满分10分)

Dear Laura,

Thanks for let us stay at your seaside house. Now, you might have heard from your neighbors letting

about which happened on Saturday evening. When I went out ∧ a walk, my younger son, Tom, was

what playing the football before your house. He made so much noise that the neighbors got quite angrily. Even

高一英语校际联考期末试题 - 答案 -1(共3页)

angry

worse, Tom broke one of the window of Mr. Wilson's house. Tom and I apologized to all the neighbors for windows
the unhappy happenings, but promised to have the broken window repair soon. Tom said that she would

not do such silly things any more. I am glad that your neighbors had forgiven us. They are really nice have

people.

Amy

### 第二节 书面表达(满分25分)

### 参考范文:

One possible version:

#### Notice

Good afternoon, everyone. May I have your attention, please?

I'm the chairman of the Students' Union. As the New Year is coming, we are going to hold a New Year party for you, which is intended to enable you to have a better understanding of Chinese culture.

During the party, not only can you sing a Chinese song, but you will also compete with each other to see how skilled you are at using chopsticks. What's more, you'll learn at the party how to make dumplings. It sounds great, doesn't it? The party is scheduled in Room 101 of the Teaching Building from 6:00 p. m. to 8:00 p. m. next Friday. Please make sure you won't miss it.

Thank you for your attention.

- 一、评分原则
  - 1. 本题总分为25分,按五个档次给分。
  - 2. 评分时,首先根据作文的内容和语言初步确定其所属档次,然后以该档次的要求来衡量、确定或调整档次,最后给分。
  - 3. 词数少于70的,从得分中减去2分。
  - 4. 评分的观察点为:写作要点、应用词汇和语法结构的多样性、准确性以及上下文的连 贯性。
  - 5. 拼写与标点符号是语言准确性的一个方面。评分时,应视其对交际的影响程度予以考虑。英、美拼写及词汇用法均可接受。
  - 6. 如书写较差,影响交际,将分数降低一个档次。
- 二、各档次的给分范围和要求

第五档:(21~25分)

完全完成了试题规定的任务。

- ——覆盖所有写作要点,陈述充分。
- ——应用恰当语法结构和词汇。
- ——语法结构和词汇方面有个别错误,主要表现在复杂语法结构或较高级词汇层面。具备

高一英语校际联考期末试题 - 答案 - 2 (共 3 页)

较强的语言运用能力。 ——语句间有效使用连接成分,全文结构紧凑。 完全达到预期规定的任务的写作目的。 第四档:(16~20分)

完成了试题规定的任务。

- ——覆盖所有写作要点,陈述较充分。
- ——应用的语法结构和词汇能够满足写作任务的要求。
- ——语法结构和词汇方面有些许错误,主要表现在较复杂语法结构或常用词汇层面。
- ——语句间应用简单的连接成分,全文结构比较紧凑。

达到了预期的写作目的。

第三档:(11~15分)

基本完成了试题规定的任务。

- ——覆盖所有写作要点,陈述欠充分;仅覆盖部分写作要点。
- ——应用的语法结构和词汇能够满足写作任务的一般要求。
- ——语法结构和词汇方面有一些错误,主要表现在一般语法结构和基本词汇层面。
- ——语句间应用简单的连接成分,全文内容基本连贯。

整体而言,基本达到了预期的写作目的。

第二档:(6~10分)

未完成试题规定的任务。

- ——漏掉或未描述清楚部分内容,含有一些无关信息。
- ——语法结构单调,词汇知识有限。
- ——有不少语法结构和词汇方面的错误,影响对写作内容的理解。
- ——内容缺少连贯性。

信息未能清楚地达给读者。

第一档:(1~5分)

未完成试题规定的任务。

- ——未理解试题要求,明显遗漏内容,含有不少无关信息。
- ——语法结构和词汇方面的错误较多,影响对写作内容的理解。
- ——仅个别句子或短语可读,内容不连贯。

未能传达信息。

0分

未能传达给读者任何信息;内容太少,无法评判;写作内容与题目无关或无法看清楚。

### 三、说明

- 1. 写作要点可用不同方式表达。
- 2. 对紧扣主题的适当发挥不予扣分。

高一英语校际联考期末试题 - 答案 - 3 (共 3 页)

# 2018~2019 学年第一学期期末高一校际联考

# 英语听力

#### 第一节

听下面 5 段对话,每段对话后有一个小题。从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。 听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

Text 1

W:Let's sit down here for a minute. Did you write a letter to Fred, Jack?

M: Yes, I finished it at about 8:30.

Text 2

W: Where are you going now, Mike?

M: To the shop. Tomorrow is Tina's birthday. I'm going to buy her a present.

Text 3

W: Hello, Mr Sun. Welcome to Shanghai. How was your journey?

M: It was awful. You know, the plane was late and the weather was too bad.

Text 4

W: Are we going to have a test next week?

M:Yes, I'm busy preparing for it now and have no time to go home.

Text 5

W:David, my computer doesn't work. Could you help me repair it?

M:I'm sorry, Rose. I know little about computers. You can ask Martin for help.

#### 第二节

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题 5 秒钟;听完后,各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6至7题。

Text 6

M: My boss told me not to go to work again.

W:I can't believe it. Why?

高一英语校际联考期末试题 - 听力 -1 (共3页)

M:I don't know. But I was late yesterday.

W: How often are you late for work every week?

M:Two or three times at most.

W:Ok. The boss is right.

听第7段材料,回答第8至9题。

Text 7

W: Excuse me. Is there a bank near here, please?

M: A bank? No, there's no bank near here... Well, there's one in College Road. Have you ever been to College Road?

W:No. It's my first visit here. How can I get there?

M: You can go there by bus.

W: Which bus, please?

M: Bus No. 8 will take you there.

W: How far is the bank from here?

M: It's about half an hour's ride.

W:Oh, it's a long drive. Well, could you tell me where I could take the bus?

M: You can take the bus from Bridge Street.

W:Oh, what sort of bank is it, please?

M: It's an international bank.

听第8段材料,回答第10至12小题。

M:I am getting thirsty and was wondering if I may order a drink.

W: Yes, I would be happy to take your drink order. On this flight we have coffee, tea, beer and water.

M: How much do drinks cost?

W:Our coffee is five dollars a cup and beer ten dollars a glass. Tea and water are free.

M:OK, two cups of coffee and a glass of beer please.

W: Anything else?

M: What do you have for dinner on this flight?

W: We have chicken, fish, or beef to choose from. You will get a chance to look at a menu a little before our mealtime.

M:Do you have meals without meat? I only eat vegetables, fruits and bread and don't eat any meat.

W: We serve different meals for people with different tastes.

高一英语校际联考期末试题 - 听力 - 2 (共3页)

M: I'll have a look at the menu after a while. Thank you.

W: You are welcome.

听第9段材料,回答第13至16题。

Text 9

W: Now let's go back to your first novel, the Red House. When did you write it?

M:I wrote it in 1960, a year after I left school.

W: How old were you then?

M:Oh,18. And a year later, I went to Japan.

W: Eh, is it your experience in Japan that leads to your first film, Tears for Tokyo?

M: Yes, although I didn't make it until 1978.

W: And you also work in television for a time.

M: Yes, I started working for a television station in 1973. That was after I gave up teaching.

W: Teaching? Why?

M: You see, I stayed in Japan for 8 years. The last year I was offered a job of a teacher. I was too busy then and I have little time to be with my family.

W: Then you began to write your second novel, the Blue Sky.

M: You are quite right.

听第 10 段材料,回答第 17 至 20 题。

Text 10

Attention, please! Tomorrow we will visit the People's Park. First I'm going to report the weather. A strong north wind is blowing across our city tonight. As a result, the temperature will drop by 5 to 8 degrees. And there will also be showers tomorrow morning. So please take your raincoats or rubbers with you. Some activities will be put off if we are caught in the rain. What's more, don't forget to wear warm clothes or you may catch a cold. We are about together at 7:30 in the morning outside the school gate and set out at 8 o'clock. Three teachers will go with us. Each teacher will lead a team of exactly 20 students. So we will be divided into 3 groups. That's all. Thank you.